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 Sunday, 3 May 2020 

        

MAKE A DIFFERENCE 
 

 

In addition to the church collections, we also  receive on average £420 
per month from direct debits.  Enormous thanks. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Following the most 
recent government 

advice, and that from 
our Bishops, church 

will no longer be 
open for private pray-

er.  This is an ar-
rangement no one 
would otherwise 

welcome but in the 
unprecedented cir-

cumstances we must 
take the safest 

measures we can.  
Please do your best 

to stay safe. 

 
Confession Times 

St Mary  
 

Saturday 
10.45 - 11.30 am, 

 
 

Also by request and 
any other time by 

simple arrangement 
 
 
 
 
 

Quote: 
ñAlways be a first-rate 

version of yourself, instead 
of a second-rate version of 

someone elseò - 
Judy Garland 

 

S t  M a r y ’ s  

Collection: £ 
 
 

S t  W i l f r i d ’ s  

Collection: £ 

 
 

 Services & meetings Location 

Saturday 2 May 
St Athanasius 

10.00 am Mass:   Holy Souls 
 

 

Sunday 3 May 
4th Sunday of Easter 

10.00 am Mass:  People of the parish 
 

 

Monday 4 May 

THE ENGLISH 
MARTYRS 

10.00 am Mass: Anne McNally 
 
 

 

Tuesday 5 May 
 

10.00 am Mass: Deceased of the Coleman and 
Ottewell Families 

 
 

Wednesday 6 May 
 

10.00 am Mass: For World Vocations  

Thursday 7 May 
St John of Beverley 

10.00 am Mass:  For the care and love of all 
 

 

Friday 8 May 10.00 am Mass:  Jack Moran and Frank Hickey  

Saturday 9 May 
 

10.00 am Mass:   Holy Souls 
 

 

Sunday 10 May 
5th Sunday of Easter 

10.00 am Mass:  People of the parish 
 

 

Copies of the weekly bulletin, the Partnership 
Note and any other handouts will be available 
in a plastic storage box at the door of St 
Maryôs and St Wilfridôs presbyteries.  Please 
take what you need. 



Listening Service on 0191 232 6953 and the Northumberland Listening Service on 
07732980740. 
Northern Cross - is a digital issue again this month but weôre unable to provide it 
for free.  You can get a years online subscription for £14.40 by bank transfer to   
A/C Number 81602292 sort code 40-43-11 using your surname and postcode 
as a reference (eg Tindall DL4 6PQ).  An online standing order would be a 
lifesaver for us.  Or you can send a cheque for £14.40 payable to Northern Cross 
and post it to 11, The Grove, Hartlepool TS26 9NB (our office in Darlington is 
currently closed due to the present emergency).  Thank you. 
Vocation Sunday - a vocation is a calling to a way of life, an expression of who 
we are and how we wish, or choose to share that so others will benefit.  We 
recognise when we see in a teacher, a nurse, a carer, a wife or husband 
something much more than a job, but a commitment that draws them to go 
beyond themselves for the good of others.  Weôve often used the word vocation to 
describe the call to the priesthood or religious life and we still do.  But weôre all 
called to serve and there are many ways to answer the call.  Today we pray for all 
vocations but we appreciate that the world needs those who serve as priests, 
deacons, religious sisters, brothers and committed single and married people.  For 
a healthy society and Church we need all these.  So this Sunday each year is a 
reminder for us to pray that more will respond to the call God makes for each 
person to express their love of humanity in the service of others.  Far more 
prayers than I know about brought me to priesthood and support me continually.  
Your prayers will help others.  Thank you.  Youôll not see the results of your 
prayers but please never doubt their importance. 
The second collection - this month will help the Little Sisters of the Poor who 
care superbly for elderly and sick people.  We also help the Churchôs work in the 
field of communications.  Thank you for any help you can give. 
Come on folks! - no one responded to last months request in the Conversation 
page for recipes to perhaps begin a simple parish cookbook.  Give us your three 
favourite recipes and ask someone else to do the same.  Thank you.  We could 
have this ready in simple form by Christmas if youôre interested. 
 
STAY SAFE EVERYONE, THANKS FOR YOUR PATIENCE.  THIS WILL ALL 

PASS TAKE NOTE OF WHAT WE LEARN THROUGH IT ALL. 

 

Betty Shoulder 
Irene Welford 

Michael Dowson 
Mrs Aitken 

Val Mundell 
Joan Lightfoot 
Monica Fuller 

Michael Nicholson 
Adam Hudspeth  

Christopher Browne 
Kate Johnson 
Tyler Quinn 

Maureen Nicholson 
Norah Hutchinson 

Robin Davis 
Angela Graham 
Stephen Gregory 

Frank Ridley 
Jack Tobin 

Jacob Thomas 
Charlotte Thomas 
Marie Robinson 
Sheila Campbell 

John Boyle 
Teresa Brown 

Shirley Degnan 
Margaret Brown 

Joan Hannon 
Christina Marsh (3) 

Kathy  Lloyd 

Roman Banks  
Jane Hardy (Kirby) 

Joan Banks 
 

Please pray for 
Cw!b/9{ {¢h¦¢ όутύ 
Y!¢I[99b 5h.{hb όслύ 
Wh!b .!bY{ όтоύ  
bhw! ²wLDI¢ όмлуύ 

who have died.   
May they rest on peace. 

 

Please pray for the  
health of: 

Sun Acts 2: 14,36-41 Ps 22 1 Peter 2:20-25 John 10:1-10 

Mon Acts 7: 55-60 Ps 30 Matthew 10: 17-20  

Tues Acts 11:  19-26 Ps 86 John 10: 22-30  

Wed Acts 12: 24-13:5 Ps 66 John 12: 44-50  

Thurs Acts13: 13-25 Ps 88 John 13: 16-20  

Fri Acts 13: 26-33 Ps 2 John 14: 1-6  

Sat Acts 13: 44-52 Ps 97 John 14: 7-14  

Sun Acts 6: 1-7 Ps 32 1 Peter 2: 4-9 John 14:1-12 

Scripture Readings for this weekôs Masses: 

Streaming of Mass - takes place from St Maryôs each day, 
including Sunday, at 10 am.  To access the streamed Mass 
via Facebook youôll need to look for The Parish of St Mary 
and St Wilfrid, Bishop Auckland. 
The Foodbank - is now open each day Monday to Friday 
10 am to 12 noon and operates from Woodhouse Close 
Church Centre as the distribution point for the food you 
generously bring to St Wilfridôs and St Maryôs.  A smaller 
amount is usually kept at St Maryôs to help individuals outside 
of the hours the foodbank is open.  We still need a range of 
staple items and ask if you are able to donate food or money, 
these can be taken direct to Woodhouse Close Church 
Centre during the times above or brought to St Maryôs 
presbytery.  The need is still great and increasing.  If you can 
help at all, many worried people will be very grateful.  Thank 
you for all your help. 
A message from Bishop Robert - The Bishops of England 
and Wales have agreed that every Thursday evening at 7pm 
a bishop in turn, will celebrate a live streamed Mass in his 
Cathedral for all those frontline workers in the NHS and care 
homes, for the sick and their families and for those who have 
died.  This began a week last Thursday in Westminster 
Cathedral.  Last week Bishop Richard Moth offered Mass in 
Arundel Cathedral and this week Mass will be in Leeds with 
Bishop Marcus Stock.  Our own Bishop Robert will be offering 
Mass next week on 14 May in St Maryôs Cathedral in 
Newcastle and in the following two weeks Mass will be 
offered in Shrewsbury and Middlesbrough Cathedrals. 
(Access cbcew.org.uk for links). 
The Bishop has asked, if possible, that priests also offer Mass 
on Thursdays for the same intentions.  So from this Thursday 
onwards, our 10am Mass will be for those who care, for those 
cared for, those who have died and for their bereaved 
families.  Please letôs be very clear about this - we all offer 
Mass together.  The priest leads the assembly and we all join 
in giving thanks for the life, death and resurrection of Jesus 
who gave his life for us.  Many people give much of their lives 
so that others may have a quality of life and can thrive.  We 
are seeing great examples of care and commitment in our 
communities and in our health and residential settings during 
this crisis.  Mass is the most profound expression of thanks.  
Thatôs what Eucharist means. 
Help available - as part of the pastoral care of parishioners 
and others during this COVID-19 lockdown, a number of 
qualified counsellors and listeners have generously made 
themselves available to anyone who may be troubled by the 
negative effects of the situation.  These counsellors and 
listeners can be contacted through the St Maryôs Cathedral 


